
 
STANDING COMMITTEE ON PRIVATE BILLS 

December 5, 2006 
 

MINUTE NO. 7 
10:30 a.m. – Room 8 

 
 
1. PRESENT: Ms. Junor in the Chair and Members Hamilton, Hart, Morgan, Morin and Yates. 
   
 Committee Official: 
 Ken Ring, Legislative Counsel and Law Clerk 
 
2. The committee clerk reported on the petition for a Private Bill as follows: 
 

Petition 302 – Of the Hotels Association of Saskatchewan, in the Province of 
Saskatchewan, praying for an Act to amend The Hotels Association of Saskatchewan Act.  
 
 Rule 88 (Filing deadlines): Rule fully complied with. 
 Rule 89 (Payment of filing fees):  Rule fully complied with. 
 Rule 92 (Publication of Notice of Petition):  Rule fully complied with. 

 The Saskatchewan Gazette:   October 13 and 20, 2006 
   Regina Leader Post:  October 7, 10, 11, 12, 2006 

 Saskatoon Star Phoenix:  October 14, 16, 17, 18, 2006 
 
3. It was moved by Ms. Hamilton: 
 
  That the report of the clerk on Petition 301 be accepted. 
 
 The question being put, it was agreed to. 
 
4. The committee clerk reported on the petition for a Private Bill as follows: 
 

Petition 301 – Of the Full Gospel Bible Institute, in the Province of Saskatchewan, 
praying for an Act to amend The Full Gospel Bible Institute Act.    

 
 Rule 88 (Filing deadlines): Rule fully complied with. 
 Rule 89 (Payment of filing fees):  Rule fully complied with. 
 Rule 92 (Publication of Notice of Petition):  Rule fully complied with. 

   The Saskatchewan Gazette:   November 17 and 24, 2006 
 Saskatoon Star Phoenix:   November 9, 10, 11, 12, 2006 

 
5. It was moved by Mr. Hart: 
 
  That the report of the clerk on Petition 302 be accepted. 
 
 The question being put, it was agreed to. 
 
6. The Committee then considered a draft Seventh Report. It was moved by Ms. Hamilton: 
 
 That the Seventh Report of the Standing Committee on Private Bills be adopted and presented 

to the Assembly. 
 
 The question being put, it was agreed to. 
 
 



Standing Committee on Private Bills 
December 5, 2006 

 2

 
 
7. In response to a request from the committee at its last meeting on April 20, 2006, the following 

document was tabled by the Law Clerk: 
 

PBC 3/25 Standing Committee on Private Bills: Report of the Law Clerk on Limited Degree 
Granting Status by Private Act, November 21, 2006. 

 
 A discussion ensued and it was agreed to discuss this issue further during the spring session when 

representatives of the universities could be invited to appear before the committee. 
 
8. It was moved by Ms. Morin: 
 
  That this committee do now adjourn. 
 
 The question being put, it was agreed to. 
 
9. The Committee adjourned at 10:40 a.m. to the call of the Chair.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________ _____________________________ 
Margaret Woods Judy Junor 
Committee Clerk Committee Chair 


